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 Meredith Whitten OBJ2015/6443/P 11/12/2015  17:01:00 Objection. The noise report submitted by the applicant is significantly flawed. It does not include the 

required measurements, instead relying on the consultant’s subjective hearing. (The report says, 

“Subjectively I could not hear any noise contribution from the McDonald’s plant” – see page 5).

Additionally, the noise report relies on a current configuration of plant and equipment that is operating 

either without planning permission or without proper maintenance. Thus, establishing a baseline 

background level with the existing (unpermitted) equipment is wrong. 

Further, the noise report says that the plant and equipment will operate until 23:00, however the 

applicant is currently is seeking a license to operate the premises until 1 a.m, at which time the other 

equipment in the lightwell will have ceased operating. In this case the applicant’s equipment will add to 

background noise and will therefore cause harm to residents.

Covent Garden 

Community 

Association

42 Earlham Street

WC2H 9LA

Page 19 of 22


